Neighbourhood Plan Working Group Meeting 40 – Meeting Notes (Issue 1)

	
	40

	Meeting Title:
	Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

	Date:
	8th May 2018

	Venue:
	Trims Ground, Holwell

	Attendees:
	Sally-Anne Holt (Chair Holwell Neighbourhood Plan Working Group)
Steve Atchison
Neil Peirson 
Jo Witherden (Dorset Planning Consultant)
	SAH

SA
NP
JW


	
	

	Agenda:

	 1.	Apologies for absence
 2.	Opening remarks    
 3.	Declarations of Interest
 4.	Acceptance of notes from Meetings
 5.	Actions arising from previous meetings
 6.	Update on Progress with Neighbourhood Plan
 7.	Update on Consultation Process
 8.      Update on Funding
 9.	 Date of next meeting
10.	 AOB



	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Rodney Antell (RA), Phil Curtis (PC), Jo Edmondson (JE), Bruce Duncan (BD), Colin Evans (CE), Di Gibbs (DG), Dave Hollex (DH), Roger Kellow (RK), Peter Mcfarlane (PM), and Libby Wilton (LW) were unable to attend.
	

	2.
	Opening Remarks
	

	
	SAH explained that the aim of this meeting was to review progress with production of the Neighbourhood Plan documents, confirm outstanding actions, and make plans for the formal consultation process.
	


	3.
	Declarations of Interest
	

	
	SAH declared her interest.
	

	4.
	Notes Of Previous Meetings
	

	
	The Notes the Meeting 39 were not yet available for review.
	

	5.
	Actions Arising from Previous Meetings
	

	

	Meeting 37
Action 37-5:  Complete – responses received.

	

	6.
	Update on Progress with Neighbourhood Plan
	

	
	SAH explained where we have got to with the creation of the Neighbourhood Plan:  
· There has been a discussion of the wording with respect to backland development following email correspondence with WDDC planning department.
· The EB1 Policy in the Neighbourhood Plan, on Employment and Business, has been revised.
· More work has been carried out on Important Views.
The rest of the Neighbourhood Plan is largely the same as the last draft.  There are now fewer appendices, which are now numbered P1, P2, etc. (it was agreed that appendices in the Neighbourhood Plan would be numbered with a prefix “P” and those in the Consultation Summary Document numbered with a prefix “C”).  We also have new maps to accompany the policies.
We still need to have a larger area map.  JW said we should call it a Policies Map.  We could add locally identified woodland if we can specify it.  It was noted that the north-east corner of the parish is not shown, but there are no features there requiring identification.
The identification of trees was discussed.  There is an old tree identified in the churchyard, but it is unclear if its location is incorrect or if it should be a different tree; SAH will check.  Veteran trees can be checked in Dorset For You. 
The identification and listing of locally important buildings was discussed.  JW has adopted NP’s numbering of these.
SAH said that BD has updated the Executive Summary, but it does not yet include conclusions; it will also need reviewing.
The document will need a full review, partly to assess the changes following WDDC’s comments.
The biodiversity report has been received from DERC.  If this has an impact on specific sites (e.g. with respect to access, say) this will be flagged up.  JW suggested that the report should be included as an appendix to the Neighbourhood Plan, rather than have it as a separate document.
In conclusion, we are broadly there regarding the creation of the Neighbourhood Plan.  The Parish Council will then have a week to review it before their next meeting, which includes their AGM.  JW said that we can still make changes prior to submission.
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	7.
	Update on Consultation Process
	

	
	SAH explained that the Parish Council should have had time to review the Neighbourhood Plan and decide whether to approve it at their meeting in one week’s time.  We could then aim for the period from Friday 18th May to Sunday 24th June for making the plan available to residents of Holwell to review it and comment on it as part of the Formal Consultation process.
We will need to make residents aware of that the plan is now ready to review, using a letter box drop, posters and the website.  Flyers will need to be written and will need to be delivered by next Wednesday, 16th May.
NP also suggested using local papers, and proposed that we get consultees to sign that they had seen the plan.  SAH said that she would look into using the White Hart Vale Community Magazine; she added that we should have open meetings in the Village Hall.
JW enlarged on the need to inform all relevant parties (see her pre-submission consultation guidance notes – SAH will email to the working group).  Consultation starts on the date that the plan is published, so any publicity should align with this.
Post Meeting Note : Dates of the formal consultation were amended to 21st May to 9th July 2018.
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	8.
	Update on Funding
	

	
	SAH explained that the application for funding is ongoing. 
	

	9.
	Dates of Next Meeting (DONM)
	

	
	The planned date is Thursday 7th June 2018, in the Village Hall.
	

	10.
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	

	
	SAH was thanked for her hospitality and providing the meeting venue.
	













1

